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1st Newsletter of pArt 

The first step in  our work towards the pArt Project was to establish communication tools –  a 

mailing group (arts-inclusion@googlegroups.com) which was useful for fixing the date of the 

first meeting in Wroclaw. We had created the project website: http://p-art.project-website.org 

The
 
first  meeting of pArt partners was on 24-25 October 2013 in Wroclaw. In the meeting 

the following organizations participated from: Austria, Finland ,France,  Netherlands, Poland, 

and United Kingdom. During first part of our meeting every partner presented its 

organization and experiences in the education of seniors. The coordinator (Poland) outlined 

the idea and goals of Project pArt and suggest next steps in the project. During meeting in 

Wroclaw Polish team had conducted firs art workshop.  During the meeting, we jointly 

discussed and agreed issues such as communication tools, dissemination: leaflet design, 

Facebook account, design and creation of a logo, set a date for the next meetings with 

partners.  Partners have established the following tasks: 

 Logo of pArt project (United Kingdom- 30 XI 2013) 

 1
st
 Online article about the project (Poland- 31 XII 2013) 

 Information Leaflet about the Learning Partnership (France-  31 XII 2013) 

 2
nd

 Online article about the project (Netherlands-31 III 2013) 

 1
st
 Newsletter of pArt (Poland) 

 Next art workshops in London (United Kingdom and Netherlands) 

 The meeting in London (27-28. 02.2014) 

 The meeting in Finland (4-5.06.2013) 

 Evaluation of meeting:  individual- hands figures 

 Evaluation of meeting: team- questionnaire on project website:  http://p-art.project-

website.org -  (15.11.2013) 

 

 

 

 

 

 


